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LATEST UPDATES 

 

January 7, 2025 

Medical spas push boundaries of medical care by non-doctors 
Bloomberg Businessweek 
 
read more 

 

 Former Wyoming doctor gets 25-year federal sentence again for deadly opioid operation 

 Michigan doctor gets probation in hospital threat case 

 Virginia physician convicted on more than 400 drug distribution counts 

 10 things to know about medical residents 

 

  
  

 

State Medical Board News 

 New from Idaho Board of Medicine: 'Patient Abandonment: Inconsistent, Paradoxical and 

Common'; more 

 DEADLINE NEARS: 2025 FSMB Awards nominations due by Monday, Jan. 13 

 Registration now open for 2025 FSMB Annual Meeting 

 Virginia Board of Medicine releases 100th edition of 'Board Briefs' Newsletter 

 DEA posts new Q&A on State License Exception for Service Members and Spouses 
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From the Office of the CEO 
 
FSMB Chair Katie Templeton, JD, Chair-elect George Abraham, 
MD, and I will be participating tomorrow and Thursday in an 
important meeting of the Advisory Commission on Additional 
Licensing Models. Co-chaired by FSMB, ACGME and Intealth 
(which oversees ECFMG), the commission was established in 
December 2023 by FSMB Past Chair Jeff Carter, MD, and met 
throughout 2024 to review the additional licensure models that have 
been enacted by nine state medical boards thus far, with the aim of 
offering suggestions and recommendations for implementation. We 
also benefited from a one-day symposium for stakeholders, which 
was held in Washington, D.C., in June of last year. Our goal is to 
thoughtfully balance the access-to-care needs of states with the 
regulatory guardrails that may be necessary for patient safety and 
public protection. 
  
A first set of recommendations was released in October 2024 for 
public commentary and feedback. This week, as we meet in 
Philadelphia, the commission will be reviewing that feedback and 
seeking consensus on finalizing those recommendations, before 
beginning the second phase of our work, to offer suggestions and 
recommendations about the period of supervision envisioned for a 
provisional license period for qualifying internationally-trained 
physicians. Joining me from FSMB staff (either in person or 
virtually) will be Andrea Ciccone, JD, David Johnson, MA, Mark 
Staz, MA, and Andrew Smith. 
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Member Board Spotlight: 
Alabama medical board's 
complaints process 
 
The latest installment of our new spotlight 
feature focuses on the Alabama Board of 
Medical Examiners' and Licensure 
Commission's special issue newsletter on 
processing complaints from patients, hospitals 
and others.  
 
read more 
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JMR partners with JSTOR 
to archive back issues 
 
Published continuously since 1913, 
the Journal of Medical Regulation has 
partnered with JSTOR, a digital library, to 
archive more than a century of back issues. 
 
learn more 
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Resources for Regulators 
 
Directory of Physician Assessment and Remedial Education 
Programs 
 
FSMB Opioids and Pain Management webpage 
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Meetings & Events 
 
April 24-26, 2025: FSMB 113th Annual Meeting, Seattle, 
Washington 
 
September 3-6, 2025: 16th International Conference on Medical 
Regulation, Dublin, Ireland 
 
more meetings & events 

  

  

 

Subscribe to Our Newsletters 
 
Stay informed about best practices, industry trends, and the latest news for medical regulators by 
subscribing to our newsletters. 

 

Subscribe  
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Texas Office: 400 Fuller Wiser Road, Euless, TX 76039  
Telephone: (817) 868-4000 

 

Washington, D.C. Office: 1775 Eye St. NW Suite 410, Washington, D.C. 20006  
Telephone: (202) 463-4000 
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